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Colnbrook with Poyle Parish Council 
Email:clerk@colnbrookwithpoyle-pc.gov.uk                              Phone: 07895 468346 
 
Minutes of the Services Meeting held on the 19th March 2019 at the Colnbrook village hall. 
Meeting started at 19:42pm.  
 
Attendance: Chair- Cllr Buchanan 
Cllr Babuta, Bedi, Lever, Cllr Richardson 
 
Officer Present: Locum Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer Mr Steven Gillingwater 
 
Agenda 
Reference 

Minute Action Point 

SER/18/179 
Received and 
Approved 
Apologies for 
Absence 

Cllr Kinane / 

SER/18/180 
Declaration of 
Interests 

None  / 

SER/18/181 
Minutes 
 

Minutes Approved of the Services Committee 
held on 19th February 2019.  

/ 

SER/18/182 
Parish Working 
Groups 

Working Group Reports 
Environment: Continue to work on quotations 
for the Recreation Ground. The Splash and K’s 
Bench work is being completed this week. Clean 
up Britain taking place this weekend.  

Health and Wellbeing: Doctors Surgery update 
– Cllr Bedi went to Horton and Wraysbury with 
the great support of the Horton and Wraysbury 
Parish for a drop box. More will be done after 
Purdah.  

Village History: No Update Provided  

/ 

SER/18/183 
Cecil Wiggins 
Notice board 

Cecil Wiggins notice board to be ordered. The 
Clerk has found a company but needed 
measurements. The Committee decided to go 
with Black and White Notice board. It is called 
The Cecil Wiggins Memorial Notice Board.  

/ 
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SER/18/184 
Formal Thanks 
for Phil Stoker 

The Services Committee unanimously wished to 
give formal thanks to Phil Stoker for maintaining 
the troughs at the Bottom of the High Street. He 
donated his own time and resources in doing so. 
Cllr Bedi Proposes, Cllr Buchanan Seconds, 
All agreed   

/ 

SER/18/185 
Correspondence 
to the Chair 

All Agreed with No Parking zone to formally be 
registered with Slough Borough Council outside 
the Recreation Ground. It agreed for the Clerk to 
contact the Queens arms for renting 2 spaces 
by the Recreation Ground. This will then be 
taking back to the Finance and Policy 
Committee for consideration.  
 
There is standoff regarding Land between 
Slough Borough Council and L&Q. The NAG 
has addressed that and report back at the NAG 
April meeting. SBC denied the land but there is 
possibility it could be Royal Borough.  
 
There is currently no update from Colnfest.  
 
Star and Carter Update – Costa are due to start 
but there are tweaks to the plans needed. They 
will be next Summer.  
 
Cllr Babuta – More Pooh Bags dispensers are 
needed were bins are we need Pooh Bag 
dispensers. Cllr Bedi stated that is currently 
being reviewed.  

/ 

 
Meeting Closed at 20:35pm  
 
Signed: ………………………………………… Chair    Date:  
 
 
Signed: …………………………………………. Clerk   Date: 
 
 
Signed: ……………………………………… Witness   Date: 

 


